The International Rescue Committee in Wichita (IRC) currently solicits volunteers to teach adult ESL (English as a Second Language). Ask Annette or Rosie for info if you’re interested.

Does sexualized violence concern you? If so, Mennonite Central Committee U.S. invites you to participate in an online survey about this issue. Your answers to the open-ended questions will be used to guide MCC U.S. in its creation of trainings and resources for pastors and leaders in the faith community. Log on to <mcc.org/wwso> to complete the survey by the end of December.
Thank You…

…for supporting the Bethel College women’s basketball team as they raised funds to attend a colleague’s funeral. (Two recent letters of thanks are posted on the bulletin board).

Pray This Week for…

• Eric Buller and family, the extended Entz family, and Inman Menn. Ch., as they mourn the death of Ruth (Entz) Buller last weekend; her funeral was Tue., with various from our congregation attending. 
An associated announcement we received: A “Rally for Ruth” [was] held Sat., Nov. 14 from 5-7 p.m. at the Inman Community Building, with a time of fellowship and worship, and a meal of hot dogs, baked beans and chips will be served.  Donations will be accepted, with all proceeds going to the Buller family for medical and other expenses. If you are unable to attend, but want to send a donation, checks can be made out to “Rally for Ruth Benefit” and sent to: Amy Brunk, PO Box 261, Inman KS  67546.
• our congregation as we ponder the renewal of call for Pastors Ray and Rosie in preparation of our vote next Sunday.
• members of the Resource Commission as they meet this week to consider ways to support healthy, missional congregations in Western District Conference.
• Mennonite Mission Network’s Journey International participants in Indonesia, their host families and communities. May they all work together to build up the global body of Christ.
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November 15, 2015: Harvest Mission Festival
Sunday School at 9:45 a.m.
Worship at 10:45 a.m.
Gathering Song
“Holy Spirit, come with power”
HWB #26
Welcome, Introductions, Announcements

Prelude

5/9’s
Call to Worship

HWB #812
Hymn
“Many and great, O God”
HWB #35

Children’s Time

Karin Kaufman Wall
Scripture Reading
Micah 4:1-5
Sermon
“How the past affects the present”
Erica Littlewolf
Response Hymn
“Beyond a dying sun”
HWB #323
Offering
Camp Mennoscah

Offertory
“Creation is a song”
Doug and Jude Krehbiel
Sharing Celebrations and Concerns

Prayer

Ray Reimer
Sending Hymn
“We are people of God’s peace”
HWB #407
Benediction and Postlude
Randy and Raeanne Wiebe, Greeters
Carol Klingenberg, Piano/Organ

Bonnie Brewer, Song Leader
Ray Reimer and Rosie Epp, Co-Pastors and Worship Leaders 

Last Week at Zion Mennonite Church

Worship attendance (including 1 visitor):
92
Offering: Offender Victim Ministries
$533
This Week at Zion Mennonite Church

Harvest Mission Festival @ Zion
9:45 a.m.–app. 2 p.m., Today


9:45 a.m.
“Loss of Turtle Island” activity, led by Erica Littlewolf and Karin Kaufman Wall (all adult SS classes are invited to join in this activity)


10:45 a.m.
Worship, with Erica Littlewolf speaking


Noon
Carry-in fellowship meal


12:45 p.m.
“The Land We Are On,” led by John Stoesz


1:15 p.m.
“The Doctrine of Discovery,” and discussion

Women in Mission meet
1–4 p.m., Mon.

Mid-week programming
6–8 p.m., Wed.
Greeters: David and Karen Andres
Next Sun.

Musicians: Karen / Karen / Karen / Adult Choir
Next Sun.
Offering: Mennonite Mission Network
Next Sun.
Calendar of Upcoming Zion Events

Congregation meeting to renew pastoral call
11:45 a.m., Nov. 22
Wheat State Manor Vespers; Elevator class leads
5 p.m., Nov. 22

Thanksgiving service @ Wheat State Manor
7 p.m., Nov. 24

Thanksgiving Eve Service (offering: Harvest of Love)
7 p.m., Nov. 25

Zion serves at Harvey Co. Homeless Shelter
Nov. 26, 28, 30

First Sunday of Advent
Nov. 29

Congregational meeting for budget & elections
11:45 a.m., Dec. 6

Deacons meet
7 p.m., Dec. 8

Deacons/Pastors sponsor faspa at Kidron-Bethel
3 p.m., Dec. 12
Christmas open house @ parsonage
4–6 p.m., Dec. 13

Wheat State Manor Christmas Party
7 p.m., Dec. 21

Cong. meeting for reports & projects
7:15 p.m., Jan. 6, 2016

Other Events and Announcements

Pastors Ray and Rosie’s Schedules: One of them is at the church office weekday mornings by about 9 a.m., Ray on Mon., Thur., & Fri., Rosie on Tue. & Wed. (she’s at IRC on Mon. & Thur.). This week Ray’s pastor cluster meets Tue. morning; he’ll attend the Remington Area Ministerial Alliance Thur. noon; and both will participate in the Worship and Arts Symposium at Bethel on Sat.
New copies of Beyond (Mennonite Mission Network’s quarterly) and the Rejoice! devotional are available under the mailboxes.

We welcome all who gather to worship this day, especially the guests who will lead various of our Harvest Mission Festival activities. Erica Littlewolf is the MCC Central States staff person for the Indigenous Visioning Circle, while Karin Kaufman Wall is the Peace and Justice Coordinator. John Stoesz is currently Executive Director of Camp Mennoscah, and has researched indigenous land issues in various places across the Plains.
We’ll be promoting “Harvest of Love”—the annual Harvey Co. food bank campaign sponsored by the Newton Ministerial Alliance and administered by the Salvation Army—throughout Nov. Material goods as well as monetary donations are solicited. Any non-expired staple is accepted, although you’re encouraged to focus on items like: canned tuna, macaroni and cheese, spaghetti pasta and sauce, hamburger and tuna helper, cereal, peanut butter, jelly, canned vegetables, and soups. Our Thanksgiving service offering on Wed., Nov. 25 will be dedicated to the Harvest (or you may use the envelops in the shopping cart at your convenience).

Preview screening of Called to Walls on Sun., Nov. 15 at 2 p.m. in Krehbiel Auditorium at Bethel College. This documentary follows a series of community mural projects created around the Midwest, including Newton’s mural completed in 2010. Talk-back with filmmakers to follow.
 “I Have Not Forsaken the Word of God: Jacques d’Auchy’s Confessional Struggle”—a Reader’s Theater presentation written by Carrie and Gerald Mast of Bluffton Un. of a story from the Mirror of the Martyrs—will occur at Kauffman Museum on Nov. 15 at 3 p.m.; the readers are Katie Schmidt, Adam Robb and Doug Siemens. The program is free and open to the public.
The Newton Chorale will present its annual concert on Sun., Nov. 15 at 7 p.m. at the Bethel College Menn. Ch. (N. Newton). Under the direction of Renae Schmidt Peters, the program is entitled “Psalm Settings: Gratitude for abundant life & yearning for the Divine Mystery.” Free admission, with an offering to help support the concert expenses. Join us for an evening of inspirational music. 
Women in Mission will meet on Mon., Nov. 16 from 1-4 p.m. We will be sewing kit bags and tying a quilt. Devotions: Thelma Wedel. Refreshments: Laura Entz and Nadine Epp.

Mid-Kansas Jazz Ensemble (an auditioned honors group) and Bethel College Jazz Ensemble I concert on Mon., Nov. 16 at 7 p.m., Krehbiel Auditorium at Bethel College.
Please join MC USA staff at 718 N Main St, Newton to hear from Mennonite Mission Network workers Wayne and Jeannie Larson on Nov. 17 from 9-10 a.m. They are long-time international workers, serving the last eight years in Dubai in the United Arab Emirates, having established the Creative Arts Community for teenagers in the Arabian Peninsula, with the goal of building relationships for ongoing influence. We’ll have coffee for you!

Issei Tsuji senior trombone recital on Fri., Nov. 20 at 7:30 p.m., in the Administration Building chapel at Bethel College.
“Worship and Community: Cultivating the Practices that Sustain Us,” the 3rd Worship and the Arts Symposium, will be held on Sat., Nov. 21, at Bethel College with Christine Pohl (Asbury Theological Seminary) and Michael Driscoll (Un. of Notre Dame). Registration info at <bethelks.edu/worshiparts>, or call (316) 284-5239. If 3 or more from Zion register together, costs are consider-ably reduced; talk with Pastor Ray by Sun., Nov. 15 if interested. The closing hymn festival/worship service at 7:30 p.m. in Mem Hall is free and open to all; guests are encouraged to bring non-perishable food items and monetary gifts for Harvest of Love. Bethel’s Concert Choir will be joined for this festival by members from the choirs of various area churches, including Zion.
One copy of Mennonite Central Committee’s 2015 annual report is available under the mailboxes; it’ s a graphic poster/folder.

Bulletin distribution: recent operating system upgrades led to some individuals being inadvertently omitted from the digital bulletin distribution list; if you haven’t received one for several weeks, please let Pastor Ray know. And in general: if you’d like to be added to (or dropped from) this group, let him know. 
It has been almost three years since we called Pastors Ray and Rosie to Zion Menn. Ch.  After considering the report of the Mission and Leadership Review Group, the Governing Council approved the following motion at its Oct. meeting: “To recommend the congregation renew the pastoral call of Ray Reimer and Rosie Epp for a five year term starting Mar. 1, 2016.” We will gather after worship on Nov. 22 to vote on this recommendation. Absentee ballots will be available beginning Nov. 1; contact Allie Klingenberg if you need one. Pastoral leadership decisions, including renewals, are important decisions in the life of a congregation. Please pray for our pastors and our congregation in the weeks leading up to this decision.


–Lisa Scott, Governing Council Chair

Bethel College Wind Ensemble and 3rd annual Honors Band concert on Mon., Nov. 23 at 7 p.m. in Memorial Hall, with clinician and guest composer David Maslanka. Program includes Maslanka’s pieces “Tears,” “Letter to Martin” and “Give Us This Day,” as well as “Prelude, Fugue and Riffs” by Leonard Bernstein.
A community Thanksgiving service will be held at Wheat State Manor on Tue., Nov. 24, at 7 p.m.; all are invited.

John Sharp will offer a Friends of the Mennonite Library and Archives presentation on his recently published book My Calling to Fulfill: The Orie O. Miller Story on Tue., Nov. 24 at 7 p.m. in Kauffman Museum auditorium (note new location).
All are invited to Zion’s Thanksgiving worship service on Wed. evening, Nov. 25, at 7 p.m. this year. In addition to reflecting on our own thankfulness to God, we will receive an offering in support of this year’s “Harvest of Love” cash collection. Any who are unable to attend but would like to participate are encouraged to direct their donations to Jeremy sometime during November. 

Wilbert and Dorothy Wiebe again invite members of area congregations to a roller skating party on Wed., Nov. 25 from 7-9 p.m. at Skate South (1900 E McArthur Rd); admission is $2.75/person. Directions posted on bulletin board.

All are invited to Haydn’s The Creation on Thur., Nov. 26 at 7:30 p.m., presented by the Hesston College Music Department at Hesston Menn. Ch.  There will be a pre-concert lecture at 6:45 p.m. Tickets are $10 for adults and $5 for students, and can be purchased at the door, or in advance at the College Bookstore.
Hesston College will host its annual Thanksgiving Weekend filled with activities for all ages Nov. 26 to 28. A schedule and registration info can be found at <hesston.edu/thanksgiving>.
Remington High School is hosting their annual Senior Citizen Christmas Dinner on Dec. 4 at 12:45 p.m.  Reservations—including name, address, phone and $3/50/person—are due by Nov. 30, to Lola Coats, Remington High School, 8850 NW Meadowlark Rd, Whitewater, KS 67154.

Holiday meal for refugees: Zion has the opportunity to join Lorraine Ave Menn. and Grace Presbyterian churches in Wichita to host a holiday meal for refugees from International Rescue Committee on Sat., Dec 5, at 1:30 p.m. Needed are pies, salads and volunteers. If you can help with any of these, please contact Deanna Entz, Annette Voth or Pastor Rosie Epp. Thank you.
Pastors Ray and Rosie invite you to enjoy some goodies and warm fellowship at a Christmas Open House at the parsonage on Sun., Dec. 13; drop by anytime between 4–6 p.m.!
Hopeful Blues, a musical group from Hope Menn. Ch. (Wichita), has recently compiled an instrumental CD of several musical numbers—many of which are from Sing the Journey and Sing the Story songbooks. The group, made up of 5 musicians, play an assortment of gospel, contemporary worship, and folk music. CDs can be purchased by calling Hope Menn. Ch. at (316) 722-0903. All proceeds from CD sales go to support Camp Mennoscah.
Harvey Co. Homeless Shelter is inviting all to “Deck the Halls”—a fundraising “non-event” between Oct. 16 and Dec. 31—a fun way to contribute to the ministry of the Shelter and ensure balanced books this year. In addition, they solicit pledges for support during 2016. Information is posted on the bulletin board. 
